Ballina Shire Council - Assessment of the Environmental

Impact of the Lake Ainsworth Foreshore Improvement Works

Council Project File Reference: Part V' 22.2017/12

Motice is hereby given that Ballina Shire Council, as the determining authority, is in receipt of
an activity requiring environmental assessment under Part 5 of the Environmental Planning and
Assessment Act 1979.

» submissions close; 4.30pm (AEDT) Monday 29 January 2018,

Details are as follows:

proponent property
Ballina Shire Council | Lot 7002 DP 1052251, Lot 3 DP 1115145, Lot 2 DP 1115145, Lot 1
DP 1115145, Lot 7016 DP 1112629, PLT 62 DP 755725 and Lot 62

DP 755725, Ross Street, Pacific Parade, 77 Pacific Parade and &
Ross Street, Lennox Head

description of proposed activity: Lake Ainsworth Foreshore Improvement Works Including:

a.  Rehabilitating the Eastem Road by Profiling the Existing Pavement and Constructing a
Footpath;

b.  Reconstruction of the Existing Intersection between Pacific Parade, The Eastern Road
and the Southern Road Adjacent to the Lennox Head/Alstonville Surf Life Saving Club
building with a New Two-Way Intersection Incorporating the Termination Point of the
Eastern Road (open to emergency and maintenance vehicles only);

¢.  Heconstruction and Minor Realignment of the Southern Hoad and Formalising the
Adjoining Car Parking Between Pacific Parade and Camp Drew Road; and

d. Environmental Management Works, Bank Stabilisation, Landscaping and Open Space
and Passive Recreation Embellishments.

A Review of Environmental Factors (REF) has been prepared by DAC Planning Pty Ltd
presenting the investigations undertaken into the environmental impacts of the proposed Lake
Ainsworth Foreshore Improvement.

The REF dated November 2017 and associated documents may be inspected at Council's
Customer Service Centre, 40 Cherry Street, Ballina, between 8.15am and 4.30pm Monday to
Friday (excluding public holidays), at the Lennox Head library or on Council's website by dlicking
on the Motice Board (under Quick Links) then the Documents on Exhibition link on the front page
at ballina.nsw.gov.au

Any interested person may make a submission to Gouncil in relation to any aspect of the

proposal. Such submissions should be received by Council no later than 4.30pm Monday
29 January 2018. If the submission is an objection to the proposal, the grounds for objection

must be clearly stated. For further information on written representations refer to Council’s
website and follow the link: Your Council/Access to Information/Your Privacy.

This activity proposal will be reported to Council for determination at one of its Council Meetings.
Metification of proposals to be reported to Council can be accessed on our website ballina.nsw.gov.au

(mearch Seour nrivacy™.




